
COVID-19 PUBLIC UPDATE  

 

 

December 3, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. 
This information is subject to change without notice. Changes from the last update are highlighted.  

Public update for the week of December 3, 2020. 

Yukon 
numbers 

Confirmed cases: 
51 

Recovered: 39 
Negative tests: 
5,326 

Pending results: 
111 

Total tested: 
5,488 

Deaths: 
1 

 

Emergency status: a state of emergency was declared on March 27, 2020. It was extended. 

Health care 

 There is a new potential COVID-19 exposure notice. If you were in the exposure locations and have symptoms 
we ask that you get tested: https://yukon.ca/en/health-and-wellness/covid-19-information/your-health-
covid-19/potential-covid-19-exposure-notices  

 Drive-thru screening has been extended until further notice at 91628 Alaska Highway (the old Centennial 
Motors wash bay) in Whitehorse 

 With uptake for flu vaccine slowing, the mass clinic at the Whitehorse Convention Centre will reduce 
operating hours beginning this Friday, December 4. 

 Please follow posted health and safety guidelines at all times when in restaurants and other locations. General 
guidelines include a maximum of six people seated together at the same table, maintaining two-metre 
distancing between tables and staying home if you feel sick. 

 As of December 1, it is mandatory to wear a non-medical mask in all indoor public spaces. 

 If you are planning to have guests from outside of Yukon during the holidays, you must be aware of the new 
self-isolation rules: https://yukon.ca/en/health-and-wellness/covid-19-information/your-health-covid-
19/information-self-isolation  

 To help Yukoners at risk during this pandemic, people can access mental health and social supports online. 

Travel and borders 

 Everyone entering Yukon will be required to self-isolate for 14 days. This includes residents of British 
Columbia, the Northwest Territories and Nunavut. Exceptions include critical services workers that have left 
the territory to perform their work duties and residents of border areas such as Atlin, Lower Post, Fire Side, 
Jade City, Fraser and Pleasant Camp. 

 Canada and the US has continued to extend the border closures to non-essential travel until December 21. 

 Yukoners are reminded that if you choose to go past the Canadian border station at Fraser or Beaver Creek, 
you must be aware of the federal rules for re-entering Canada at the time of your departure. 

Businesses and financial relief 

 Learn more about a variety of supports available to help Yukoners during the pandemic by going 

to https://yukon.ca/en/economic-and-social-supports-covid-19. 

Enforcement and other guidelines 

 The school health and safety guidelines for Grades K to 12 have been updated to reduce the requirement for 

two-metre distancing between students in the classroom and to make masks mandatory in common areas 

outside of the classroom.  

 Be kind and understanding. People in transit through the territory are now driving in winter conditions. Report 
concerns at https://yukon.ca/en/cema-report. 
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